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Report to Twinning Committee 2 October 2008. 
 
Since our last Twinning Committee Meeting on 5 June our activities and events have been 
well recorded in our Kontact Newsletter, August 2008, to which we added as a Stop Press 
item a brief report on the 2008 European Youth Exchange hosted by the City of Koblenz 
and organised by Barbara Theis, vice-chairman of the Norwich-Koblenz Freunschaftkreis. 
Frances Codling again lead the Norwich party, and we hope to welcome them in due 
course to give a report to us. We would be delighted to enrol them as members of the 
NNKFA! 
 
The Jubilate Deo Choir from Winningen and the Koblenz Region gave concerts in 
Norwich and Cromer at the end of July, which were of a high quality. We were grateful that 
they could be received by the Lord Mayor, Councillor Jeremy Hook, (They sang an 
impromptu short concert in the Council Chamber), who also attended the concert at St. 
Georges. We are very grateful to the Twinning Committee for the grant of £100 towards 
expenses. 
In Norwich they sang at Holy Trinity Church in a concert arranged by the Rotary Club of 
Norwich in aid of Quidenham Childrens Hospice, in the Cathedral and at St. George’s, 
Colegate. 
 
The Choir were very complimentary about their accommodation in the Guest Suite at the 
UEA and the Red Lion, at Eaton, where the Coach could be parked. 
 
Koblenz – Norwich Partner Blick Photographic Exhibition 
 
Following the ‘Twin Lens’ Photograph Exhibition at the Forum a similar exhibition will be 
opened in Koblenz on 2 October and Alan Taylor (NNKFA and NDFS member) will be 
present. The photographs were taken to Koblenz by the coach, from Winningen, which 
brought the Jubilate Deo Choir to Norwich. 
 
The NNKFA 28 Annual Lunch was held at Park Farm Hotel on Sunday 21 September. We 
put a special emphasis on Spatial Metro in Koblenz and Norwich, and distributed the 
German Language edition of the summary report on the work carried out in Spatial Metro, 
which was partly funded by the EU. 
 
Following the ‘Inner City’ publication with a front page feature ‘Club Together with Twin 
Cities’, we had an immediate response with an email request looking for 5-a-side football 
team looking for a similar team in Koblenz. Paul Dennis, who teaches in Lahnstein next to 
Koblenz, comes from Norwich, and is a Norwich City football fan, is looking for an 
interested team in Koblenz. 
 
Student Exchanges 
 
Charlotte Knopp from Koblenz and Sandra Fries from Winningen, have both had 
successful work experience stays in Norwich. NNKFA chairman Jill Noble kindly provided 
accommodation, when Southwell Lodge proved unsuitable. 
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We have a further request for English Language studies for a Koblenz Student (15) in 
2009, and I am in touch with ICE, Pottergate. 
 
Our next regular annual event is our Traditional Advent Evening at The Great Hospital on 
Monday 1 December. 
 
Our AGM and Social will be held on Friday 13 February at County Hall. 
 
A Visit to Koblenz is proposed for 24 to 29 September 2009. 
 
The DUaM weekly German conversation group continues to be well attended ( 
Wednesdays at Mosel, 53a Keswick Road, Cringleford). 
 
Our membership is 166 (July 2009) with 10 ex Officio members. 
 
Waltraud Jarrold 
22/09/2008 
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